
This week at FRES students in all grades

began their first week of iReady testing.

Data will be collected during these two

weeks and analyzed with grade teachers

and WIN specialist, in order to determine the

next steps in continuing growth among

students. 
Along with iReady testing students in 3rd,

4th and 5th grade will be holding individual

class Spelling Bee Contest.  Each class will

have the top three students move ahead to

the final contest which will be held in the

gym on January 18th.  Families of the

students who qualified are being invited into

FRES on this day and will be notified

accordingly.   
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Now that we have snow on the ground

we would like to remind families that it

continues to be our policy of “head to

toe to play in the snow”. If you need

jackets, gloves or boots please reach out

to the front office and your request will

be handled discreetly. 



Spelling Bee Judges

Chair Member: Dennis Golding
Vice Chair Member: Mrs. Lavalle
Youth Service Librarian: Ms. Boo
WLC English Teacher: Mrs. Bujack

 

Leila Bossie
Kimber Crosby
Harper Perrine

CJ Radcliffe
Weston Radloff

McKenna Gangel
Jakob Chin

Avery Kimball
Anson Wentworth

Bentley Soucy
Zinnia Dubreuil

Addie Dewing-Baird
Juliette Hill
Lindsay Hall

Presley Renshaw
Adelynne Pretzer

William Morin
Ben O'Connor
Aaria Johnson
Evelyn LaFleur

Aidan Gerry
Brendan Gerry
Victoria Miller

Mason Magoffin

FRES
Thursday, January 18th @ 8:15 AM

Students moving
forward in the
Spelling Bee



OFFICE
HEALTH 

Hello FRES and LCS Families!

I hope everyone had a fantastic holiday vacation and that your students

are well rested and back into the swing of things! As we continue through

the cold and flu season, I would like to remind parents to please monitor

your child(ren) for any ailments as you are our first line of defense in

stopping the spread of both viral and bacterial illnesses. We understand

this can be difficult for working families, and we are here to support you in

any way we can; As a reminder, if your child has a fever or is vomiting,

they must be free of these symptoms for 24 hours without the use of

medications (tylenol, motrin, antiemetics, etc.) before returning to school;

We greatly appreciate your understanding. 

January is the second half of the peak lice season. We are asking parents

to please put your child(ren)s hair up if possible, as well as discouraging

your child from sharing items such as hair ties, headbands, or any other

hair accessories. If you have any questions or concerns as to if your child

has lice or not, please contact your child's school nurse. Please see link

below for DHHS information on protocol.

As we continue through the winter season, please remember that if the

external “feels like” temperature is 12°F or higher, your child will be going

outside (weather permitting). Please ensure your child has appropriate

clothing, including but not limited to: jacket, snow boots, hat, gloves, and

snow pants. If your child is not prepared for the outside conditions they

may not be able to participate in outdoor recess or play as we have limited

winter clothing which is available in the nurse's office.

Thank you so much, I hope the New Year treats you and your families well!

Marissa Hofstetter RN BSN

Lyndeborough Central School Nurse

DHHS Link RE: Lice Protocol

https://www.dhhs.nh.gov/documents/head-lice-seepediculosis



Upcoming
EventsJan. 15th No School MLK DayJan. 18th FRES Spelling BEEContest

Jan. 19th Grades CloseJan. 23rd Recycled PercussionJan. 26th Report Cards gohome

We have been super busy this week at LCS!!! All of our kindergarten
kiddos began IReady Testing this week! Ms. Rourke’s Class Read Jan
Brett books and started learning addition! Mrs. MacPherson’s Class
participated in The Mitten play using popsicle stick props! They also
made AMAZING snowmen outside on the playground! Ms. DiFilippo’s

Class learned all about gentoo penguins. They are the fastest swimming
penguins and they build their nests out of pebbles! Just a reminder that

there will be no school on Monday 1/15/24 in observance of Martin
Luther King Day. Also please make sure your student has the proper

outdoor clothing (winter coat, snow pants, boots, hat, and mittens) . We
go out everyday if the “feels like” temperature is 12 degrees or above!

Have a wonderful long weekend!!! 

LCS


